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Lancaster Inter-Municipal Committee Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, August 10, 2022

The LIMC meeting was held at the East Lampeter Township Municipal Building located at 2250 Old Philadelphia Pk, Lancaster, Pennsylvania on Wednesday, August 10, 2022 at 7:30 a.m.
Attendees:  Barry Kauffman, Rick Kane, Ryan Strohecker, E. John Hlavacek, Barry Hershey, Ethan Demme, Mark Stivers, Lauren Hauck, Dee Dee McGuire, Bill Laudien, Cindy Schweitzer, Ralph Hutchison, Ray D’Agostino, Alex Rohrbaugh, Iber Guerrero Lopez, Derrick Millhouse, Tara Hitchens, John Trestcot, Greg Sahd, Mike Kyle, Christine Vilditch and Mark Huber. 
Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes and Financial Report
Ryan Strohecker entertained a motion to approve the previous meeting minutes and financial report through August 9, 2022.  Mark Stivers so motioned, Dee Dee McGuire seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.

Old Business
There was none.
New Business
Alex Rohrbaugh and Mark Huber from Lancaster County Planning provided an update on the Metro Water and Sewer infrastructure project the County is currently doing. Work on the online map is nearly complete, and County Planning will be reaching out to participating municipalities for who among their organization needs access to the map. Because of its initial success, County Planning and EDC are working to expand the water and sewer project countywide.
Municipal Exchange
Ray D’Agostino and John Trescot, County – Commissioner D’Agostino noted that County is working on the development of a 2023 budget, it was noted that it’s a difficult time to be budgeting due to continual cost increases due to inflation. Like most businesses and municipalities, staffing issues continue to be an issue with above normal vacancy rates. County has increased wages and provided incentives for new hires and retention, which is having some positive effect. The new Prison Project continues to move forward. The Commissioners engaged an Owners Representative to manage the project. Commissioner Trescot noted that a Steering Committee composed of County staff, officials, Owners Rep and 2 community members is working to complete a Needs Assessment, which will guide the design of the new facility. Question was raised regarding what will be done with the current Prison facility. Commissioners have stated it will be sold at the right time and will work with the City in terms of what it desires to see happen on that 5 acre city block. Commissioner D’Agostino stated the new TIP was approved by the MPO in June. Community ARPA requests continue to come in to the County, which the Commissioners review at public meetings. The County is bound by Treasury guidance on use of funds since it received more than the $10 million lost revenue threshold.
E. John Hlavacek, Pequea – ARPA expenditures/uses 
Ethan Deeme, Ralph Hutchison, Tara Hitchens, East Lampeter – Mr. Demme indicated that there was a significant emergency event at the Motel 6 on Lincoln Highway for which he was appreciative of the County’s assistance.  Mr. Demme noted that the conversation of housing needs in the County must continue to address affordable housing.  Mr. Hutchison noted that the Walnut Street Extension and Lancaster Heritage Pathway within the PennDOT right of way are now under construction.  Additionally, Mr. Hutchison indicated that the Board of Supervisors approved the largest residential complex in the Township with 628 units on 22 acres which is significant density.  Mr. Hutchison stated that the Township continues to move forward with implementation of the Lincoln Highway Streetscape Plan.  Ms. Hitchens stated that planning partners will soon be provided an opportunity to review and comment on the Township’s updated subdivision and land development ordinance.  
Barry Hershey, Dee Dee McGuire, West Lampeter – The comprehensive plan has been completed and the Zoning Ordinance is now being updated.  Willow Valley Retirement is adding to one of their communities and Willow Valley Associates is working on plans for the Crossroads shopping center.  Long time Public Works Director Jim Kreider has resigned and WLT is looking for two public works employees.
Lauren Hauck, Greg Sahd, Millersville – comp plan, property up for auction, no admin vacancies
Mike Kyle, LASA- LASA is for the first time in over 20 years, actively reaching out to various agencies to seek funding (either grants or low interest loans) to help fund its $160 Million 5-year capital plan which includes a $76 Million treatment plant upgrade, 6 pump station upgrades at $32 Million, $9 Million in large interceptor rehabilitation, and a $5 Million sewer extension in West Earl Township.  He also reported that LASA recently closed on the purchase of the Manor Township sewer system, which now give some additional economies of scale to help push down the cost per customer to combat inflation.
Barry Kauffman, Rick Kane, Manheim – Police contract – negotiations underway, current contract expires 1/1/23. Police department currently short five (5) officers. Have restructured the public works department, including pay scales to be more competitive. Previous pay scales had not been updated for almost 10 years. New pay scales put starting rate at $19.00 for entry-level laborer (non-CDL), up to starting rate of $25.00 per hour for CDL and experienced applicants. HR Director position finally filled after 6 months; Finance Director has now given resignation, search underway. Land development plans continue to be submitted at a steady pace, numerous commercial projects in the pipeline. Rewrite of Township Comprehensive Plan to start (hopefully) within the next quarter, looking for a late 2023 approval and implementation.

Christine Hilditch, City- The City is working on a comprehensive plan update.  The storm water ordinance was also  updated.  The City recently completed a water rate case with the PUC and there will be a rate increase.  With the new rate tariff a backflow prevention program will be implemented.  This is required by the PADEP and endorsed by the PUC to protect our water supply.  The City appreciates the opportunity to apply for ARPA funds and is looking at a variety of opportunities including sewer separation and/or funding the design to replace the water transmission lines from the Susquehanna River to the treatment plant and the plant to Oyster Point Reservoir.  This system supplies water to the communities surrounding the City.
Alex Rohrbaugh, County Planning – Alex reported that John Hershey, formerly of RGS Associates, will start with Lancaster County Planning Department to head its Technical Services Team, which include data, GIS, and subdivision/land development review. The County is also working on implementing an e-submissions system for all its Act 247 reviews. He also reported that the Department is still down some planners.
Mark Stivers, Columbia – Columbia Borough has received funding assistance from DCED through the Business In Our Sites program. The funds will be used to prepare the site (site plans, NPDES, roads, stormwater, utilities, etc) for the site of the McGinness Innovation Park. The Borough hopes that the focus of the park will be DR1 a 501.C.3 organization that focuses on research and development of drone technology for the Commonwealth. There was a recent ribbon cutting in Conoy Township for North West Lancaster County River Trail. Excellect ceremony and a big step forward to connecting regional trails in the County. Next steps will be to connect this trail to the Low Grade trail in the southern portion of the County. The Borough is preparing the final draft of a new comprehensive plan. Borough recently adopted a new DEP MS4 stormwater ordinance. Borough recently adopted a street degradation ordinance. Mark will out copies of the ordinance. Columbia Borough participated in a case study with LASA to do system tests. LASA has hired FlowAssessment to do this work. Columbia Borough is partnering with the Columbia Historical Society, the American Legion, the Columbia Park Rangers and many other organizations to restore a small but significant cemetery. The Zion Hill cemetery is Restored historic African American Cemetery dedicated to the 18 African American residents of Columbia, Pennsylvania who served in the Union Army during the Civil War.
Iber Guerrero Lopez, Bill Laudien, Lancaster Township – small cell ordinance, short term rental ordinance, trash hauler contract
Cindy Schweitzer, East Hempfield – Penn State Hospital opening 10/3, Brookside Development (across the street from the Hospital will have 150 market rate apartments, Centerville Road widening has a current bid opening in mid-September, subject to postponement, and after 15+ years the Old Rohrerstown Road bridge replacement project will be in construction this fall.   
Derrick Millhouse, Mountville – A.R.L.E. funds for Main/Manor St upgrade.  The bid package is being put together for a bid proposal to be issued in October and start of work sometime in Spring 2023. Shentel – Shentel/Glo Fiber is currently working in the Borough.  Although the distribution of the infrastructure is very disruptive, they have been very responsive to problems and complaints about their installation.  Any municipalities who are or will be working with Shentel, who have any questions can contact Derrick for any issues Mountville may have had to address. Old wallpaper factory – The property has been sold.  The property is in the land development stage and the plans include renovations to the existing building and parking lot expansion. Turnover position on counsel – Long time Councilman Harry Morgan has resigned due to health reasons.  There may soon be another opening in the near future.
Ryan Strohecker, Manor Township – Safe Harbor Trestle Bridge has been a big success in the community and is being heavily used. Also asked if other municipalities ban vaping in the parks to which Columbia Borough said yes.
West Hempfield – not in attendance.
East Petersburg –not in attendance. 
With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned.
Next meeting will be at Manheim Township on October 12, 2022. 
